ASCC SBS Panel
Approved Minutes
Friday, September 13, 2019






9:30 -11:00 AM
105 Bricker Hall
ATTENDEES:  Anderson, Blevins, Coleman, Guada, Haddad, Harrod, Kline, Valle, Vankeerbergen, Vasey
1. Approval of 8-30-19 minutes
· Vasey, Coleman, unanimously approved
2. NELC 3201 (course change; change GE: from Cultures and Ideas to Social Science—Individuals and Groups) (return)
· ELO1: The panel appreciated the addition of readings and reference to theories that will be discussed. However, the panel was also hoping to see a description of the methods that will be covered in the course. The Social Science GE ELO#1 requires discussion of methods of social scientific inquiry. 

· Vasey, Coleman, approved with one vote opposed
3. International Studies 3400 (course change; request to add 100% distance learning to existing course with GE Data Analysis)
· When creating the student version of the syllabus, add dates to the course schedule and assignment due dates so that it is clearer for students.
· P. 5: The syllabus refers to “exams” and “quizzes,” but there is only one final exam and no quizzes.
· Remove the sentence referencing a “stupid grade” from the mental health statement on page 7.
· Add a description of the assignments.
· Coleman, Blevins, unanimously approved with two contingencies (in bold above) and two recommendations (in italics above)
4. Communication 3415 (course change; request to add 100% distance learning to existing course)
· When creating the student version of the syllabus, include dates on the schedule and assignment due dates.
· List the software requirement/hardware requirement for the video assignment.
· Vasey, Blevins, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above) and one recommendation (in italics above)
5. Communication 3450 (new course; also DL delivery request)
· Include how many C-REP studies students need to attend to receive the 50 points.
· Above the course schedule remove the Outlook email link.
· Blevins, Coleman, unanimously approved with two recommendations (in italics above)
6. Anthropology 3005 (new course)
· When creating the student version of the syllabus, include the due dates of assignments on the schedule.
· The panel was confused about the breakdown of credit for each assignment. Maybe change it so that each assignment is worth an even percentage instead of the current 3.214%.
· Clarify the number of assignments that students are required to complete. The panel counted 16 assignments listed in the syllabus (13 write, 2 create, 1 map), but the table on p. 4 mentions 14 assignments.
· Coleman, Vasey, unanimously approved with three recommendations (in italics above)
7. Speech and Hearing Science 6771 (new course)
· When creating the student version of the syllabus, list that a laptop is required for class due to the participation requirement at the end of class.
· Blevins, Vasey, unanimously approved with one recommendation (in italics above)
8. Revision to the language requirement for International Studies BA
· Clarify areas of confusion:

· Throughout the proposal, make sure to replace “pre-requisite” with “co-requisite” & to replace “pre-major requirement” with “degree requirement.” Indeed, the current requirement is neither a prerequisite nor a pre-major requirement.
· Final sentence of first paragraph: “Beginning Summer 2019, these two previous requirements were joined, and students were given the option of fulfilling their language pre-requisite either through the completion of a minor, or through completion of two years of language study.” This change is being requested & has not been approved yet by the curricular bodies at the college and university levels. Therefore, rephrase “Beginning Summer 2019 ….. were given the option…” to a wording closer to “We would like to join these two previous requirements to give students the option ….” Furthermore, in that sentence, also add “in a single foreign language” to “through completion of two years of language study.”

· Instead of “Justification for the Modification …” header, add language that “It is good to keep the option of a minor because for certain specializations/for certain languages it does make good sense. However, only adopting a minor is problematic for the following reasons…”
· Please communicate this impending change to all the foreign language departments.

· Blevins, Coleman, unanimously approved with contingencies (in bold above) and one strong recommendation (in italics above)
